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From the Office of Chancellor John Weispfenning, Ph.D.

STATEMENT ON THE REVERSAL OF FEDERAL GUIDANCE ON
INTERNATIONAL STUDENTS

COSTA MESA, CA — The Coast Community College District is pleased that
federal authorities have announced their intention to undo a policy change by the
U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE) and the Department of
Homeland Security (DHS) that would have required international students to
attend in-person classes in order to remain in the country. The Coast District
Board of Trustees had joined with colleges and universities across the country in
an amicus brief supporting a lawsuit to block the in-person requirement.

The following statement is attributable to Coast District Chancellor John
Weispfenning:

"With the rising number of infections in Orange County, it is readily apparent that
the COVID-19 state of emergency continues. It is therefore appropriate that the
federal government has decided not to move forward with a policy change that
would have unnecessarily compelled in-person instruction to resume, regardless
of public health and safety considerations.

"Students from outside of the U.S. epitomize a win-win. Our colleges provide an
excellent education while international students help Orange County prosper by
creating learning opportunities for local students, advancing the quiet diplomacy
of education, and bringing new resources into our colleges and communities.
International enrollment within the Coast District alone is calculated to contribute
more than $64 million to the local economy.

"The Coast District is pleased that our international students will continue to live
and learn in the U.S. as we all work with federal, state, and local partners to get
the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic under control."
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ABOUT THE COAST COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT

The Coast Community College District is located in Orange County and is among
the largest districts in the United States. The District’s three colleges—Coastline
College, Golden West College, and Orange Coast College—provide traditional
degree and transfer opportunities, career and technical training, basic skills,
English as a Second Language, and other community programs. Thanks to a
voter-approved bond measure, the Coast Colleges are in the midst of a $698
million revitalization of educational and student support infrastructure.
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